
SHAREHOLDER COMMUNICATIONS WITH DIRECTORS 

Shareholders and other interested parties can communicate directly with any of the Company’s directors, 
including its independent directors, the Chairman of the Board or the Lead Independent Director, by 
sending a written communication to a director at Unifi, Inc. c/o General Counsel, 7201 West Friendly 
Avenue, Greensboro, North Carolina 27410.  

In addition, any party who has concerns about accounting, internal controls or auditing matters may 
contact the Audit Committee directly by sending a written communication to the Chair of the Audit 
Committee at the above address or by calling toll-free 1-800-514-5265.  Such communications may be 
confidential or anonymous.  

All such communications are promptly reviewed before being forwarded to the addressee.  Any concerns 
relating to accounting, internal controls, auditing matters or officer conduct are sent immediately to the 
Chair of the Audit Committee.  Unifi generally will not forward to directors a shareholder communication 
that it determines to be primarily commercial in nature, relates to an improper or irrelevant topic or 
requests general information about the Company. 


